

## ARCADIA POLICE DEPARTMENT

Diana M. Anderson, Chief

Police Dept.: 945 S Dettloff Dr., Arcadia, WI 54612: (608) 323-3359: Fax (608) 323-2257

Dear Arcadia Businesses and Organizations:

Arcadia Police Department

The Arcadia Police Department is looking to local businesses and organizations to aid in the education of our local students and residents through various school and community programs. Every year, we reach out and request donations for specific programs or activities which allows our department to sponsor these activities.

All programs are offered to various grade levels from Pre-K to 12<sup>th</sup> grade in the Arcadia Public Schools and at Holy Family Catholic School or are community-wide events. We are asking that if you wish to make a donation, that you mark which program you wish to donate towards or indicate if you wish to make a general donation to all programs. We are also looking for specific donation items and volunteers for the Bike Rodeo & Safety Day. If you are able to contribute in one of these capacities, please indicate that as well.

	General Donation
	Halloween Safety • Program offered to children Pre K-2 <sup>nd</sup> grade
	Safe Prom Simulated Drunk Driving Accident Presentation  • Program offered to all High School students
	D.A.R.EDrug Abuse Resistance Education  • Program offered to all 6 <sup>th</sup> grade students
	Bike Rodeo & Safety Day  • Community-wide program offered to all residents  For this event we are also looking for:  volunteers cookies bottled water bikes to give away helmets to give away
program	ion to the programs outlined above, the Arcadia Police Department is pleased to offer an annual bike safety to Pre-K to 2 <sup>nd</sup> graders, a Reality Check 101 class offered to incoming freshman and outgoing seniors explores issues our high schoolers may be faced with, and an annual community-wide prescription drug takey.
	eel free to contact me if you have any questions at 608-323-3359 ext. 21. I would like to thank you in e for your consideration to these programs and your continued support.
Sincerel	ly,
Chief D	iana Anderson